Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)
Annual Meeting August 20, 2011
President Ron Schug called the August 20, 2011Papakeechie Protective Association Annual Meeting to order at 09:05am.  
Roll Call:

President


Ron Schug
Vice President


Jon Korejwa

Secretary


Pat Ebetino
Treasurer


Sherry Doherty

District # 1 Director

Ron Corson

District # 2 Director

Bernie Ebetino
District # 3 Director

Larry Clough

District # 4 Director

Steve Herendeen
District # 6 Director

Jim Whitehead
District # 8 & 9 Director

Randy Girod

Secretary Report:

The Secretary’s Report from the August 21, 2010 Annual Meeting was made available at the table in the back of the room.
· Jon Korejwa made a motion that the minutes of the August 21, 2011 Annual Meeting be approved.

· Dave Hewitt seconded the motion.

· Motion carried.

Treasurer Report:

The Treasurer’s report was distributed.
Wages:  Wages appear to be higher than in previous years.  Wages are as follows:  President $2000.  Treasurer $750 and Secretary $750.  Over the course of the year, the Board recognized that as a result of the Dam/Levee Project, these three positions were given many more responsibilities.  The Board voted to give each officer additional monies.  This was not an increase in wages; it was a one time amount.
· Dave Hewitt, District 4, made a motion to accept the Treasurers report.
· Ron VonGunten, District 1, seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Lake Maintenance:  
Chemicals:  Due to the amount of rain we experienced in the spring, the chemical was not applied to the lake as early as we would have liked.  Typically, We like to treat the lake the first week of May, but we had to wait until the level of the lake went down.  Once we were able to treat the lake, we focused on areas which were heavily weeded.   We use a chemical called AVAST, which is a generic brand of SONAR.  The cost of the AVAST is $1625 per gallon.  The chemical we use is not harmful to humans or fish.  However, lake water should not be used for watering lawns for 30 days.  Prior to treatment, we put up signs up on entry telephone poles at entry points around the lake.  Many of the property owners are concerned that we do not do a very good job of communicating when the chemical is being put in the lake.  We have been asked to look into putting up more signs.  The Board has agreed to look into ways to better communicate when the chemicals will be applied to the lake.
Harvesting the Weeds:  After cutting weeds a few times, the engine on the harvester quit working.  The harvester is 30 years old and you can’t find  parts anymore.  We thought we had a back-up engine, but found that our backup engine was in worse shape than the engine currently on the harvester. Terry was able to locate a new engine, and worked with a local machine shop to build the necessary connectors.  .  Once the new engine and a new hydraulic pump was installed, the harvester was up and running.  We can’t say how long the harvester will last, but Terry has done a terrific job of keeping it running.   Down the road, we are going to look into purchasing a new harvester.  The PPA used to own two weed cutters that could be used to cut weeds in front of lake front properties.  What happened to the weed cutters that the PPA used to own?  Ron Schug advised that one broke, and another is in the bottom of the lake.  
Dam / Levee Project:
Where are we?  After many trips to Indianapolis, we have a finalized set of plans which include:
· Removal of old spillway 
· Replace the existing gates
· Install a 6 foot square concrete drop box in the lake which will have a steel grate installed on the top
· Run a 42” concrete pipe from the drop box to the new spillway.
· The new spillway will line up with the road and the bridge
· Raise the West Levee 2 inches and make the downstream slope more gradual.
· When this work is complete we will be at 80% of the maximum PMP, which is acceptable with the DNR, IDEM and CORE.  Our new dam/levee would be able to handle a sustained rain of 32” over a 24 hour period. 
· We have the permits from IDEM, Army Core of Engineers, and the DNR which state that we are allowed to construct according to plan.
· We have formed a Construction Committee, Larry Clough, Ron Corson, Terry Radtke
· Construction Committee – Larry Clough Chairman: 
· Larry expressed his thanks and the thanks of the entire Board to Ron Schug for all the work that he has done to get us this far. 
· Committee Members are all volunteers.

· As we don’t want contractors standing around waiting for board meeting decisions to be made, the Board decided to form a committee which would act quickly on these issues.
What’s next?
· Meet with potential contractors.
· We are in the process of creating a Bid request letter.
· A Scope of work to be done is being prepared by Earth Exploration.
· The 2007 estimate for the West Levee was $230,000, and $610,000 for the East Levee/Dam.  We now have better information.  However; until we receive the bids we won’t know the actual cost.
Questions:

· What is the timeline?

· Send request to contractors within next few weeks

· Allow contractors 30 days to respond

· Evaluate bids

· Work will probably start in June 2012
· What about the out flow from the spillway under the bridge?

· PPA is responsible for the water from the lake and through the spillway, until it reaches the bridge.  Then it is the County’s problem.  We have discussed this with the County and the State.

· Will the construction documents be made available?

· These are public records; you can go out to the government website.

· You can also contact anyone on the committee.

· As an Association, is there financing available?

· So far we have received a grant of $5000, and an anonymous donation of $6200 from a property owner.

· We will also pursue the possibility of securing a loan.

· Are we going to lower the level of the lake any further?

· We have been asked to lower the level an additional 4 – 5 feet.  From the perspective of the project, we have elected not to lower the lake any more.

·  We will be constructing a coffer dam to hold back the water during construction. 
· Do we have any better estimates of how the project will take?

·  Once a contractor gets the green light to do the construction on the West Levee  it could be done in approximately 6 weeks.
· The Dam levee could take 6 to 9 months.

· Once the construction is complete, will we still be able to control the level of the lake?

· The 6 foot concrete structure will run over the top and flow through the 42 inch pipe to the spillway.   This will require no monitoring.  
· We will have the ability to lower the level of the lake.  There will be aluminum stop blocks which can be removed as necessary to control the level.

· Please advise how the $50,000 under Dam Expenses was used.

· Paid to Earth Explorations for development of the plans.

· Paid to Williams Creek for wet land mitigation.

· We engaged Moore and Moore did test boars at the East end to determine what was used to fill in the old fish hatcheries.  We found tree roots, concrete blocks but nothing objectionable that could stop the project.

· What will the water level be once the project is complete?

· It will be about 18 inches higher than it is now.  It will be back to where it was about 6 years ago.

· What processes will be put in place to ensure the contractor will stay within their committed price?
· As far as accuracy of the cost,  we have the engineers calculate the quantities of materials.

· To see if they are viable candidates, we will look at the history of the contractors business, how long they have been in business, prior job performance.

· We will also continue to work with Earth Exploration and rely on their knowledge in working with contractors on other dam projects. 
Members Concerns
· What about the Gar in the lake.
· Ron Schug has been shooting them with bow and spearing them.
· With all we have on our plate at this time, we have not addressed this.
· If we need to use the boat ramp, who do we contact?
· The rope is just stretched across, just drop the rope and launch your boat.  Please be sure to put the rope back when you are finished.
Election of Officers:

Slate:

· President:

Steve Herendeen
· Vice President:

Jon Korejwa

· Treasurer:

Charlotte Hill
· Secretary:

Pat Ebetino

· District # 1 Director:
Ron Corson
· District # 3 Director:
Larry Clough

· District # 5 Director:
Steve Longstreet
· District # 5A Director:
Jerry Miller

· District# 7 Director:
Steve Schwartz
All Officers and Directors were voted into office.
Adjourn:
· Ed Haffner District 1made a motion to adjourn.

· Anthony Serianni District 3 seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
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